The FBC 60 Second Prayer Alert, came into affect in September, 2006. For those who are not aware, FBC sends out prayer requests, via email, to the church body.  It has been a very accurate and effective way to notify the majority of our church family of prayer needs.
As we grow in numbers, it became obvious that we needed some firm guidelines to preserve the effectiveness of the 60 Second Prayer Alert. So many experience common illnesses, minor surgeries and medical tests, that people get overwhelmed when we put out alerts on these things.  We know they may not feel minor to those involved, but the end result is a prayer alert that is bogged down by normal happenings of life.  The fear then is that people quit praying and/or become desensitized to the needs of others.  

As a result, your church leadership has discussed and approved the following guidelines for the 60 Second Prayer Alert.  
We ask that you reserve your prayer requests to the following:
1) Serious and urgent needs of your immediate families.  

People pray more willingly and effectively for those whom they know. 
2) Urgent (life and death) prayer needs of those outside our church family and your immediate families.
If you have a prayer need that does not meet these requirements, we encourage you to call your family and friends to pray.  You can contact your small group leader as well as use small group prayer time to pray for your need.   Church family meets every second Monday evening to pray, and is the perfect place for you to come and share your prayer needs.  You can always contact the prayer contacts on the back of the Compass or any elder if you need someone to pray with you in the moment.  
The following are some important guidelines if you are asking for a prayer request to be put on the 60 Second Prayer Alert:

1) It is vital that you get permission from the person (or someone close to them) who you are putting on the prayer alert.  You are taking the responsibility on yourself so be sure that the person being prayed for would want their information put out over email.
2) Be accurate and clear about the situation and what you want us to pray for.  It is helpful (though not vital), to have the person’s name and their close family member, like a spouse, so we can pray for them more easily.  It is helpful to know if they know Jesus as Lord since a relationship with Him is the most important thing we can pray for.  

3) Whenever possible, please email the prayer request rather than using the phone.  Receiving requests by email makes running this ministry so much easier and keeps the information accurate.   
4) Don’t forget important updates and praise items.  I rely on you to pass them along to me.  It helps us to pray more effectively and ensures we give the Lord the praise and gratitude He deserves.

If you are not presently receiving the 60 Second Prayer Alert and would like to, please email me at dwclay@ns.sympatico.ca and I will put you on the list. If you would like to be removed from the list, just let me know.
Thank-you so much for your support of this ministry.  It is a joy and a pleasure to be apart of it.  The Lord is using it to bond us together in prayer, in love and in common purpose.  

